
Juneau International Folkdancers
January 27, 2013
Minutes

The meeting was called to order by President Bruce Botelho at 5:36.  In attendance were 
John Laskey, Teri Laskey, Cindy Boesser, Judy Regan , Linda Kruger, Jeff Gnass and 
Jane Stokes.

Minutes of the meeting held September 13, 2011 were approved.

The treasurer reported that JIF is in good financial condition ending the year with 
$8,000.00 in it’s coffers.

The Lee Otterholt workshop will be held the weekend of February 23, 2013.  Discussion 
regarding location began when the phone call was received from Ed Carrillo confirming 
use of the Filipino Hall.  As Lee arrives late on Friday the workshop will be all day 
Saturday and Sunday afternoon.  Plans for social events such as pot luck dinner on 
Saturday and/or Sunday brunch will firm up as the dates get closer.  Amy Fletcher has 
agreed to interview Lee for the Thursday, 2/21 edition of the Empire.  We hope for 
publication of that article. 

Jeff agreed to investigate and update the website to moderate costs.

It was decided that Bruce would pursue inviting Ari Levitt to come as guest instructor for 
a social dance (more specificity yet to be determined) workshop in April.  He would want 
us to cover his cost and split the gate.  Linda Kruger offered to donate air miles.

When the PAC is built, a common costume center is planned for use by all performing 
arts groups.  It was decided that we would donate at least the majority of our costume 
inventory to that effort.  Judy has donated one of each of several sets of costumes to the 
university in the past.

The annual meeting is set for March 2, 2013 at Bruce’s and will include a pot luck dinner.

The meeting was adjourned in time to begin dancing at 6:05 pm


